Notes on an informal Toiora Cohousing meeting
held at Anne and Ian’s, 25 Pacific Street, 21 December at 7.30 pm,
for the purpose of sharing information re the banks’ unwillingness 
to provide mortgages to those in the project who need them
and to find a way forward.

Present in person: Sara , Sandy , Frances , Rainer, Tim , Donald , Claire, Susan J, Alex, Anne , Maria, Jeffrey , Catherine, Min, Sue T, Marianne. 

Present on Zoom:  Sander and Karen, Dennis, Jess and James and Pauline. 



1. Banks approached have been Kiwibank, Westpac, BNZ, ASB, Co-operative Bank,  and SBS. Most of them cite the following for their reluctance to grant mortgages:
· The Cohousing Deed of Covenant is seen to limit the market in the event of a foreclosure.
· The 5% of capital gain to go to the common fund may also be a limiting factor.
Stephen Edge is hopeful that he could offer up to 3 mortgages through the business arm of Kiwibank. He sees the advantages of cohousing and that there are other developments in the pipeline. 

2. Sander had a meeting with the Co-operative Bank today. They did not raise questions about the covenant or the 5% on CG but were concerned about the apparent liability of each member for the whole project. It was explained that the guarantee each of us signed was only up to the value of our individual mortgage. Alex further explained that while this was true, the guarantee continues until the whole loan from Kiwibank has been repaid.  Sander will take this clarification back to the bank tomorrow.

3. From the meeting with our lawyer, Simon Milne, today:
· Everything in the Deed of Covenant is also in the BC rules so we do not need a Deed of Covenant.
· The Sale and Purchase agreements that we have signed say that we may attach a covenant but are not obliged to do so.
· The 5% on capital gain can be built into our BC fees.
· It will not be a costly process to remove the Deed of Covenant either in $ or time.
· While there is no guarantee that removing the Deed of Covenant and the 5% of capital gain clause will ensure the banks change their stance, we would be justified in taking a complaint to the banking ombudsman if they do not.
· Simon has offered to talk to the banks if we removed our Deed of Covenant.

4. Our Resource Consent says that we are a cohousing project but does not specify a covenant. We should clear away as many impediments as possible to get us across the line.

5. Dennis explained his and Adelyn’s position: their move to Sydney and Covid have made things difficult and they have just been turned down for a first tier mortgage. They do have access to second tier funds but this is expensive at 7% interest. They need clarification by mid January; if there is no better mortgage deal forthcoming they may have to sell.

6. Earthsong had no problems getting mortgages 25 years ago apart from objections to their rammed earth building methodology. They do not have a Covenant but reference cohousing in their BC rules and the detail around cohousing is in their membership agreement, similar to our Toiora Agreement.

7. The history of the 5% on capital gains was discussed. The % was a figure suggested at the end of 2017 after advice from Earthsong, who did not put anything in place and were hampered by a lack to development funds.  We agreed that there are other ways to develop a capital fund.

8. Our next meeting is on 14 January. We need to make our decisions then:
· Do we abolish the Deed of Covenant?
· Do we remove from the BC rules the 5% on capital gains on sale of a unit. 

9. Process question from Dennis: do we need to send a notice of meeting to all shareholders? In reply, it seems that according to Simon Milne we can instruct the Directors to make changes and Simon will then inform our individual lawyers of these changes. 

10. Min has offered to redo the BC rules by reordering them, removing reference to the covenant, taking out the 5% on CG and putting all mention of cohousing in the appendices.  Simon Milne also confirmed that we can submit our final BC rules after the unit title is issued and we have settled. If we did this, a set of standard BC rules would apply until we finalised ours. 

11. Anne had heard back from our insurance broker, who has two quotes for us, one from Vero and one from NZI. Clare has offered to go with Anne while the quotes are explained. 








e S B Dt 130
g s s i
g e o e

S S——
RS i o S

Pt oS KB s sk e

R e o e g e s
et o s et
B M-
i
e i ettt o s iy
B bk s e dosio o
e s el

2 et et hecosperve sk i Ty it

F e ——
A e e s e
TS b s bt st sy
s ot O
i s Lt s B
et ety et e e ot
et —
et s o R




